Clerk's Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of May 2018

Clerk's actions:

- 1. Responded to planning applications at PGL for new sewage system and for Orwell Housing application for 12 new houses (AB)
- 2. Sent end of year accounts to internal auditor- report on the website (satisfactory)
- 3. Attended SCDC training course for new GDPR
- 4. Paid for three new walkie-talkies for Emergency Group and Ofcom licence
- 5. Received two quotes for a SID device
- 6. Asked Rendlesham if Bawdsey could share its Speedwatch equipment (Yes)
- 7. Responded to consultation from Highways regarding extent of voluntary work BPC is willing to undertake
- 8. Advertised closure of Ferry Road 14-18 May during SP Works
- 9. Contacted Peter Ross of Norse regarding planting around pond- to be done in May
- 10. Advertised dog Walk at Glemham Hall on 30th September in aid of EAAA
- 11. Sent update about PC affairs to Bulletin
- 12. Cleaned parish notice board mechanism

Correspondence received:

- 1. Invitation to Councillor training at Hollesley on Tuesday 26th June from 7-9pm
- 2. Next joint meeting of peninsular councils takes place on Thursday 31st May at Alderton VH at 7pm
- 3. East Suffolk asked for proposals for spending of CIL in the village. Reply by 25th May
- 4. Police public meeting in Felixstowe town hall on Thursday 7th June at 7pm: "Your Police, Your Say"
- 5. PGL offered £1,500 towards a SID device
- 6. Road works on Lodge Road, Hollesley 29 May- 3rd June
- 7. Andrew Reid replied to the query regarding snow clearance priorities last February/March
- 8. Information received about East Anglia Flood and Coastal Committee members- CII Rouse showed interest
- 9. Information received on Marine Conservation advice packages
- 10. Two emails received expressing reservations about Speedwatch issues
- 11. Surgery by Theresa Coffey in Hollesley on 18th May cancelled
- 12. Civic Voice sent information about listing of Suffolk war memorials
- 13. Free NHS health checks at Campsea Ashe on Fridays 8 June and 13 July as well as Health Walks
- 14. Ray Kay cc BPC into correspondence with Nikki Berry about reinstatement of traffic lights at Shottisham
- 15. Suffolk Preservation Society is offering a seminar to councils about new planning